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Ref. Proposal for Modification of London 2017 Women's 50km Race Walk Entry
Standard through Executive Board Action

Dear Mr. Hardy:

Thank you for your e-mail of June 1,2017, responding on behalf of Lord Coe to my May
21, 2017 request for immediate Executive Board action to have a separate women's entry
standard for the 50km race walk event at the upcoming London World Championships.

1 appreciate that the lAAF has opened up the 50km event to both genders, resulting in the
existence of one entry standard applicable to male and female walkers, as you pointed
out. I am therefore modifying my proposal to take account of your position, by
requesting a change of the single entry standard from 4:06:00 to 4:55:00, in order to
achieve the Objects of the lAAF Constitution: encourage athletics participation regardless
of gender (art. 4(3)); to strive to ensure that no gender discrimination exists (art. 4(4));
and that all may participate in athletics regardless of their gender (art. 4(4)). I
recommend two further changes to fulfill the promise of the lAAF Constitution: the
women's world record holder should be allowed to participate; and each Member may
select up to three male walkers and up to three female walkers for the 50km event,
provided those athletes qualify.

The analysis (see below) of who qualifies for the London Worlds under the 4:55:00 entry
standard should assuage your legitimate concern that, by lowering the entry standards for
male and female athletes, the number of participants would increase quite significantly.
Under the 4:06:00 standard, 130 walkers have met the standard but due to the three-per-






















